Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

February 19, 2021 
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Helsel on Friday, February 19, 2021 at 10:16 a.m. via teleconference.  The meeting was conducted by teleconference due to the COVID-19 pandemic, and restrictions imposed by Governor Wolf and the Secretary of Health as a consequence thereof.  Members of the committee present were:




    James Helsel

James Gross



    James Anderson

Stephen Libhart



    William Leonard

Carolyn Van Newkirk

Also attending were:  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  Brian Enterline (SARAA Board), Nelva Wright (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Michael Moskal (Accounting Manager) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the January 22, 2021 Executive Committee were deemed approved.

Financials & Dashboard (through December 2020):

Mr. Moskal reported that the Total Operating Revenues of $21 million is under FY19 by 32%, or $9.9 million under budget.  Total monthly Operating Revenue decreased from November to December 3.11%, or $53,000.  2020 Airline activity was $1.1 million, or 9.6% under FY19.   Monthly airline revenue grew from November to December 9.15% or $93,000.  2020 Parking revenues were under FY19 by 64%, or $5.8 million.  Parking Revenue decreased 28% or $53,000 from November to December.  2020 Rental Car revenues were under FY19 by 48%, or $2.2 million.  Rental Car revenue decreased 36% or $86,000 from November to December.  Expenses are under FY19 by 21% or $4.1 million.  Total budget deferrals since April 1, 2020 implementation of the revised spending plan equal approximately $3.7 million.  Total 2020 budget savings equaled $4.1 million.  2020 Net Operating Revenue of $5.6 million is under budget by 50.9%, or $5.8 million below FY19.  The net variance to budget of $5.4 million, when $4.4 million in CARES Act funding was drawn and cash reserves are applied, net position through December equals a positive $1.5 million.  This leaves a balance in CARES of $5.5 million for 2021 forward ($2.2 million drawn in 2021).  The Debt Coverage Ratio of 1.43 on a 1.25 requirement due to CARES monies.  On the Capital Project Summary, one project moved to fixed assets.  Pages 10 through 12 remain unchanged from November’s presentation as that data was through December.  On the Covid Model (page 13), the net difference from page 7 is due to the difference between PFC cash receipts vs available for debt service.  
Pending action item:  Rental Car Mag’s – The last month of prorated rebates is in March.  There are significant increases forthcoming for concessionaires on April 1.  There is very little CRRSAA concession relief.  
Introduction:  Mr. Peiffer introduced Mr. Kyle Watts, the new Finance Accounting Manager.
Adjournment:  Mr. Helsel adjourned the meeting at 10:27 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, March 26, 2021, 8:00 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA

Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards

Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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